
 

102 Butler Street  P.O. Box 86  Saugatuck, MI 49453 
Phone: 269-857-2603  Website: www.saugatuckcity.com 

CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP AGENDA 

February 4, 2021 – 4:00 P.M. 
 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER 

 

2. ATTENDANCE (ROLL CALL) 

 

3. AGENDA CHANGES (ADDITIONS/DELETIONS) 

 

4. PUBLIC COMMENT AGENDA ITEMS ONLY (Limit 3 minutes) Select  

“unmute” mic in the Zoom interface and speak your name to be  

recognized or press *6 if you are calling in by phone to unmute your  

phone to speak. 

 

5. DISCUSSION ITEMS 

 5.A.  SDABA Gaming License 

 5.B.  Coghlin Park Private Events Policy 

  

6. PUBLIC COMMENT (Limit 3 minutes) Select “unmute” mic in the Zoom interface and speak your name to 

be recognized or press *6 if you are calling in by phone to unmute your phone to speak. 

   

7. COUNCIL COMMENTS  

   

8. ADJOURN (ROLL CALL) 

 

 

 

 

 

Requests for accommodations or interpretive services must be made 48 hours prior to this meeting.  Please contact Saugatuck 

City Clerk at 269-857-2603 or kirk@saugatuckcity.com for further information. 

NOTICE: 
 

This public meeting will be held 

using Zoom video/audio 

conference technology due to the 

COVID-19 restrictions currently 

in place. 
 

Join online by visiting: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/269

8572603 
 

Join by phone by dialing: 

(312) 626-6799 -or- 

(646) 518-9805 
 

Then enter “Meeting ID”: 

2698572603 
 

Please send questions or 

comments regarding meeting 

agenda items prior to meeting to: 

citymanager@saugatuckcity.com  

 

 

mailto:kirk@saugatuckcity.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2698572603
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2698572603
mailto:citymanager@saugatuckcity.com
mailto:citymanager@saugatuckcity.com


 

 

 

                                             

                   City Council Workshop Discussion Item 
 

To:   Saugatuck City Council 

From:   Ryan Heise, City Manager 

Meeting Date:  February 4, 2021 

Re:      SDABA State Charitable Gaming License 
____________________________________________________________________ 
 

  
The Saugatuck Douglas Area Business Association (SDAA) desires to be licensed by the 
State of Michigan to conduct charitable gaming as authorized under Public Act 382 of 1972 
(the Bingo Act).  The law allows qualified nonprofit organizations to be licensed to conduct 
bingos, raffles, and to sell charity game tickets. 
 
To qualify for a license, the local government must recognize by Resolution that the 
organization is a local nonprofit.  The Resolution will be an action item at your regular 
meeting of February 8, 2021. 
 
Alec Payleitner, from the SDABA Board, will speak to the Council regarding SDABA plans. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

ITEM #5A 



Charitable Gaming Division 
Box 30023, Lansing, MI 48909 

 
OVERNIGHT DELIVERY: 
101 E. Hillsdale, Lansing MI 48933 
(517) 335-5780 
www.michigan.gov/cg 

 
 

LOCAL GOVERNING BODY RESOLUTION FOR CHARITABLE GAMING LICENSES  
(Required by MCL.432.103(K)(ii)) 

 
 
 

At a     meeting of the     
REGULAR OR SPECIAL TOWNSHIP, CITY, OR VILLAGE COUNCIL/BOARD 

 
called to order by     on     

DATE 
 

at    
TIME 

a.m./p.m. the following resolution was offered: 

 
Moved by     and supported by     

 
 

that  the request from     of   , 
NAME OF ORGANIZATION CITY 

 
county of   , asking that they be recognized as a 

COUNTY NAME 

 
nonprofit organization operating in the community for the purpose of obtaining charitable 

 
 

gaming licenses, be considered for   . 
APPROVAL/DISAPPROVAL 

 
 

APPROVAL DISAPPROVAL 
 

Yeas:    Yeas:    

Nays:    Nays:    

Absent:    Absent:    

 
 

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and complete copy of a resolution offered and 
 

adopted by the     
 
at a     

TOWNSHIP, CITY, OR VILLAGE COUNCIL/BOARD REGULAR OR SPECIAL 
 

meeting held on   . 
DATE 

 
SIGNED:     

TOWNSHIP, CITY, OR VILLAGE CLERK 
 
 
 

PRINTED NAME AND TITLE 
 
 
 

ADDRESS 
 

COMPLETION: Required.  
PENALTY: Possible denial of application.  

BSL-CG-1153(R6/09) 



 

 

 

                                             

                   City Council Workshop Discussion Item 
 

To:   Saugatuck City Council 

From:   Ryan Heise, City Manager 

Meeting Date:  February 4, 2021 

Re:      Weddings in Coghlin Park 
____________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
The city has no policy that allows administrative approval for rental of Coghlin Park for 
private events. The city does allow Council to review applications for special events.  City 
Council approved a policy, in March of 2017, for the gazebo and limited seating area to be 
rented for private events.  That policy and associated exhibit is attached. 
 
Staff cannot recall any instance when private parties have been given permission to use 
other areas of the park, outside of the gazebo area. That doesn’t mean private events have 
not occurred, it means they likely occurred without a permit.   
 
We have had inquiries to use areas of Coghlin Park outside the gazebo for private events. 
As it stands, the request would need to come to Council as a special event.  If council would 
like to review the policy, staff will be happy to provide recommendations on park usage 
policies and bring it back to Council at a later date. 

    

ITEM #5B 
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